
Ms. Janice Goodman
U. S. ARMY ENGINEER DISTRICT LOUISVILLE
600 DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. PLACE
ROOM 821
LOUISVILLE KY 40202-2267

Dear Ms. Goodman:

The Council on Federal Procurement of Architectural and Engineering Services
(COFPAES), www.cofpaes.org, is a national coalition of the major design,
surveying and mapping professional societies and trade associations.  Our
members are ACSM, AIA, ASCE, NSPE and MAPPS.

We are writing to express our deep concern for the procurement process
utilized for professional surveying services in Solicitation
W912QR-11-T-0031.

It is our view that such services should be awarded to firms based on
"demonstrated competence and qualifications" subject to negotiation of a fee
that is "fair and reasonable to the government", pursuant to the
qualifications based selection (QBS)  process in the Brooks Act (40 U.S.C.
1101 et. seq. and Federal Acquisition Regulations, subpart 36.6), rather than
based on competitive bids.

You may not be aware, but Congress amended the Brooks Act in 1988 (sec. 742
of PL 100-656 and sec. 8 of PL 100-679).  That legislation specifically
provides for application to surveying and mapping contracts and performance
by surveying and mapping firms, and has been implemented in the Federal
Acquisition Regulations, (SEE FAR 36.601-4(a)(4)), as follows:

Contracting officers should consider the following services to be
"architect-engineer services" subject to the procedures of this subpart:
Professional surveying and mapping services of an architectural or
engineering nature.  Surveying is considered to be an architectural and
engineering service and shall be procured pursuant to 36.601 from registered
surveyors or architects or engineers.  Mapping associated with the research,
planning, development, design, construction or alteration of real property is
considered to be architectural or engineering services and is to be procured
pursuant to 36.601.

The matter of application of this provision of law and regulation to
surveying and mapping services has also been consistently upheld by the
Comptroller General (SEE Forest Service, Department of Agriculture, Request
for Advance Decision, B-233987, July 14, 1989; White Shield, Inc., B-235522,
September 21, 1989; and White Shield, Inc., B-235967, October 30, 1989).

http://www.cofpaes.org/


The services you are requesting have traditionally been considered A/E
related surveying and mapping services. Specifically, see the Corps of
Engineers EFARS, 36.601-4.  The scope of work in W912QR-11-T-0031 clearly
falls within the definition of surveying and mapping in EFARS 36.601-4 and
must be subject to the SF 330 qualifications based selection process, not
competitive bidding. www.hq.usace.army.mil/cepr/efars/part36.pdf
<http://www.hq.usace.army.mil/cepr/efars/part36.pdf> .

I would respectfully urge you to amend this request for quotes by seeking
Standard Form 330, as required by the law and regulation, without price
proposals.

I would appreciate your reply and please let me know if you have any
questions. I would also appreciate a reply prior to the current closing date
on Solicitation W912QR-11-T-0031.

Sincerely,
John M. Palatiello  
COFPAES Administrator
<john@jmpa.us>
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